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December 19, 2020 

 

 

The Honorable Clarence K. Nishihara 

Hawaii State Capitol, Room 214 

415 S. Beretania Street 

Honolulu, HI 96813 

 

 

PAROLEES AND MEDICAL CANNABIS 

 
 
Dear Senator Nishihara, 
 
Attached please find a letter that I sent to Director Otani at the Department of Public 
Safety earlier today regarding the situation with parolees who wish to become medical 
cannabis patients. 
 
This is a significant issue for this select group of patients, which I believe is being made 
worse by the ongoing conflict between the federal regulation of marijuana and the state 
authorized use of cannabis for medical purposes in Hawaii. 
 
I realize that you were exposed to some faulty guidance from the Office of the Attorney 
General on this issue last Session, but I believe that the situation is different now that 
the Iowa Department of Public Health has decided to file a federal exemption 
application with the DEA for their state medical cannabis program. 
 
May I please speak with a member of your staff about addressing this issue during the 
upcoming legislative Session. 
 
I look forward to hearing from your office. 
 
Hope you are all having a safe and happy holiday season. 
 
Aloha, 

 

 
Clifton Otto, MD 
cliftonotto@hotmail.com 
808-233-8267. 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/54b9fbd9e4b0b6737df63e5d/t/5fdeb5ea7514fb3b764d134e/1608431082898/Otani-Paroling+Policy+on+Medical+Cannabis-19Dec20.pdf
https://iowamedicalmarijuana.org/pdfs/2020-09-04/2020-09-04-mCBD-Board-Program-Update-Presentation.pdf
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